
AL06-10 	 March 6, 2006 

Item: 	 Alaris IV Tubing sets, including commonly used 72023E and 72033E sets, 
manufactured by Cardinal Health, Alaris Products. 

Specific Incident:	 Several VA facilities report failures when loading administration sets in Alaris 
Signature series infusion pumps. The sets are difficult to load, and, when they 
do load, may malfunction or become occluded. 

Gen’l Information:	 Production runs from the latter part of calendar year 2005 into January 2006 of 
all Alaris tubing sets, including 72023E and 72033E (commonly used in VA), 
for Alaris Signature infusion pumps, may be affected by this problem.  

Traditionally, caregivers could use a one handed installation technique to load 
the administration set into the Alaris Signature series pump; the sets 
manufactured in 2005 and early 2006 require users to use a two handed loading 
technique (see attachment). However, even when using two hands to load the 
set, some sets (estimate up to 10%) will not function properly in the Alaris 
Signature pumps.  In these cases the following problems may occur: 

1) The door will not close 
2) The flow regulator thumb clamp (blue thumb clamp) will not be in the 
open position resulting in no flow of medication and activation of the pumps 
occlusion alarm, indicating a problem. 

A recall is not being conducted on these administration sets because: 

1) The majority of impacted administration sets will work properly when 

installed using the two hand technique. 

2) The pump occlusion alarm will indicate when the set is not installed 

correctly. 

3) There is an insufficient supply of administration sets manufactured after 

January 2006 available to meet demand. 


Actions:	 If you use the Alaris Signature series pump: 

1) By close of business Friday, March 10, 2006, disseminate the attached 
“AccuSlide® flow regulator loading guide” to all caregivers that utilize the 
Alaris Signature infusion pump, and train all users to use the two hand 
technique to load the sets to prevent tubing malfunction. 

2) Save sets that do not function properly despite using the two handed 
loading technique, and involve your local CLO, materiel management, and/or 
SPD to return the sets to your supplier for credit. (DO NOT return sets to 
Cardinal Health, Alaris Products without trying to load them using the two 
hand technique.) 
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3) By close of business, Friday, March 17, 2006, develop a contingency plan 
in the event that Cardinal Health, Alaris Products exhaust their tubing 
administration set inventory (e.g. working with a local medical device rental 
company to have alternate brand infusion pumps and compatible sets on 
reserve). 

Addl Information:	 Cardinal Health, Alaris Products is working with the suppliers of the 
components of their sets to find the root cause of the problem; meanwhile, they 
are increasing production of sets that will not fail in the Alaris Signature 
infusion pumps. 

Source:	 Several VA facilities and Cardinal Health, Alaris Products. 

Contact:	 Cardinal Health, Alaris Products at (800) 659 3292, or 
Mr. Bryanne Patail or Ms. Lori King at the VA National Center for Patient 
Safety (734) 930 5890. 
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